Residents urged to prepare for Tropical Storm Conditions

Island remains under a Tropical Storm Warning

Public Urged to Continue to Monitor Weather Advisories for Updates

For Immediate Release: Tuesday, August 1, 2006 – 11.15AM – EOC Advisory 2

GREAT BAY (GIS) – Tropical Storm Chris according to weather advisories at 11.00am was located 100 miles East of Antigua as it continues on its track towards the Northern Leeward Islands.  Tropical Storm conditions are expected within the next 12 to 24 hours.

Tropical Storm conditions:

Conditions expected are heavy rains and gusty winds as well as rough seas.   

Tropical Storm Chris is expected to move over or near the northern most Leeward Islands, which includes St. Maarten later tonight or early Wednesday morning.  Maximum sustained winds remain at 40 miles per hour with higher gusts.  Some strengthening is forecast during the next 24 hours.  Tropical Storm force winds extend outwards up to 35 miles from the storm center.

Rainfall amounts of three to five inches have been forecast with isolated higher amounts to near eight inches during the passing of the system.

Construction Sites:

Contractors and builders are urged to secure building sites during the course of today in preparation for tropical storm conditions that are expected with the passing of Tropical Storm Chris.  These preparations should be completed before the end of the workday. 

Coastal Residents:

Residents living along the coast are advised to take measures with respect to high surf conditions that may be expected with the passing of Tropical Storm Chris.

Flooding of Low Lying Areas:

Residents are advised to stay away from low-lying areas during the passing of Tropical Storm Chris.  Measures will be taken to open the channel if necessary at the Great Bay Beach.  Equipment will be mobilized and stationed at the beach for quick action if required.  Water levels in the Fresh and Salt Ponds will be lowered to accommodate any access rainfall that could be expected with the passing of Tropical Storm Chris. 

Drainage & Waterways:

The Public Works Department has been busy clearing waterways and drainage works during the past weeks.  On Tuesday personnel from the department will take stock of current conditions with respect to the aforementioned.  An appeal is made to residents to secure garbage bins and other loose debris in their yards. 

A core group of the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) met at 8.15am on Tuesday morning for 45 minutes in the Government Administration Building to review preparations with respect to approaching Tropical Storm Chris and the Tropical Storm Warning that is in effect for St. Maarten and the other Leeward Islands.

Residents are advised at this time to continue monitoring weather broadcasts in order to keep abreast of new advisories that would be issued throughout today and tomorrow with respect to the approaching storm.  
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